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Thursday, March 9, 2023
Meeting opened at noon by Commissioner Perry Chighizola at the Grand Isle Multiplex Building located at 3101 Louisiana Highway 1. Commissioners present were Perry Chighizola, Terrill Pizani, and Ernie Ballard. Commissioner Bob Sevin was absent.
A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 7, 2023, as read.
A motion was made by Commissioner Ballard, seconded by Commissioner Pizani, and unanimously agreed to approve the financial report and pay all invoices associated with operating the port commission. Joint motion by the commissioners to reimburse Mr. Danos for his trip to Washington DC for the weekend because he was meeting with the Louisiana Delegation.
Mr. Saleh from PEEC gave the following report: The Commercial Doc will be redone and broken down with a base bid and alternates. This time we are hoping to move forward with this project if we can get contractors to bid within the budget. We are working on 7 FEMA projects. The office building will have to be looked at again due to the contractor that was awarded the job backed out this week due to health issues. PEEC has submitted 2 Capital Outlay Projects which are bulkhead and pier project and new office building located next to Wildlife and Fisheries on Ludwig Lane. Joint motion by the commissioners to have the port property appraised.
Attorney William Watkins stated that there is no legal activity at this time. 

Director Danos stated that the 1. Dock repair is in progress. 2. The surveillance camera was hit by lightning and was not properly grounded. Motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to replace the damaged security camera for $3,355.00. 3. The repair work to the oyster farms 1 & 2 are complete. The port will need to pay GIS for the repairs and get paid back from the grant. A joint motion was made by the commissioners to pay GIS $38,562,50 and submit the paperwork to get reimbursed by the grant. 4. Attended the La Fisheries Forward Summit in Kenner and was well represented by the oyster fishermen in our farms. 5. Attended the Attorney General Mandatory Training in Baton Rouge. 
A joint motion was made by commissioners to request Mr. Ronnie Sampey to go visit the port property to see if oak trees can enhance the property.

A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to go into executive session to discuss personnel matters at 1:15 p.m.

A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard and unanimously agreed to reconvene the meeting at 1:54 p.m.
A joint motion was made by the commissioners to give the Executive Director a pay raise of 10% effective April 1, 2023 or the first payroll in April, whatever comes first and a two week vacation. The commissioners would like the Executive Director to look into avenues to increase the revenue for the port.

A motion was made by Commissioner Pizani, seconded by Commissioner Ballard, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 1:58 p.m.

_______________________________                     __________________________________

Bob Sevin, Commissioner



Perry Chighizola, Secretary/Treasurer
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